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Inspire . Achieve . Excel 

 
 Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

As we close at the end of Term 1 I would like to thank all students, staff, parents and carers for another successful start 

to the year. This newsletter gives you a flavour of our activities this term ï and of course today will be a sea of pinkness 
as both the Lower and Upper School sites raise money for Breast Cancer Research.  

 
Important dates for Term 2 are:  

Monday 3rd November INSET Day ï school closed to students 

Tuesday 4th November INSET Day ï school closed to students 

Wednesday 5th November All students return to school 
Y11 Parent/Carer Consultation Evening: Upper School : 4.30pm 

Friday 7th November Geography trip to Paris departs 

Monday 10th November Geography trip to Paris returns 

Monday 10th November Y10 Villiers Park students depart for residential 

Tuesday 11th November Y10 Revision Skills Training Day 

Tuesday 11th November Remembrance Day Event 

Thursday 13th November ARK 6th Form East Sussex Open Evening ï 6.00pm at the ARK William Parker site 

Friday 14th November Children in Need Day ï Mufti Day for all students  
Shakespeare Schools Festival performance - Tenterden 

Monday 17th November Y11 Mock Exams commence for all Y11 students (all week) 
Shakespeare Schools Festival performance - Surrey 

Wednesday 19th November Penny Beale Memorial Tree Planting Event 

Friday 21st November ESCC Student Takeover Day Event 

Monday 24th November Y11 Mock Exams continue this week for all Y11 students 

Wednesday 26th November Y13 Parent/Carer Consultation Evening ï ARK William Parker site 

Thursday 27th November Awards Evening for Y11 2013-2014: 7.00pm 

Monday 1st December Hofesh Shechter Dance Company Residential commences 

Wednesday 3rd December 0900-1100: Principalôs Surgery ï please book appointments in advance 
Y7 Life Skills Drop Down Day 

Friday 5th December Y10 Widening Participation trip to University of Sussex 

Wednesday 10th December Y8 HPV Vaccinations 
Y9 Parent/Carer Consultation Evening at the Lower School : 4.30pm-6.30pm 

Friday 12th December Senior Citizens Christmas Party at the Lower School site : 2.00pm  

Saturday 13th December Saturday morning Catch Up School for Term 2 

Final week of term begins Monday 15th December. 
  
Details of all of the events in the final week of term will be sent out in term 2 ï but will include:  
¶ Fundraising events for Seaview Project 
¶ Interhouse competition day at the Lower School  
¶ Christmas lunches at both sites 
¶ Christmas Carol Concert at St Helenôs Church on Wednesday 17th December 
¶ Post-16 Awards Evening for Y13 Leavers from summer 2014: Thursday 18th December at the Upper School site 
¶ 6th Form Christmas Show on the last day of term 
  
Helenswood Academy will close to all students at 3.20pm on Friday 19th December 2014. 

Thank you in advance for supporting these events and we look forward to seeing you all in Term 2!  

 
With best wishes 

Lucy Monk 
Principal 
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Students  have been awarded the title of "Masterchef" in their Food Technology lessons. 
  
They showed a variety of outstanding skills including leadership, cooking techniques and organi-
sation within their own food lessons.  
  
The winner from each group received a certificate of achievement, a cookery book, Masterchef 
badge, chef's hat and a voucher for a free ice cream, kindly donated by Di Polas Italian Ice 
Cream Emporium in Hastings. 
 
What a great achievementðwell done to all !  

@ Helenswood  
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Cubism Project ðLiving Paintings  
  
Students in Year 8 are studying Cubism, they have looked at two famous cubist 
images painted by Picasso, as a response to the horrors of the Spanish Civil War - 
The Guernica and The Weeping Woman.  
 
Working as a team, groups of six girls are creating living paintings using face 
paints and cardboard painted backgrounds. At the end of three sessions when 
the backgrounds will be completed and face painting perfected we intend to film 
an interview with our living paintings, using what we have learnt to ask the 
Weeping Woman what she has seen and why she is so sad!  
 
An on going project ....look out for more in the next Newsletter...  
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ϦBeth Morton, Abbie Bowers and Miss Warburton recently spent three days in Belgium as part of the 

Government's plans for the commemoration of 100 year outbreak of World War One. During the visit 
we visited a number of memorials to the war dead including both Theipval and Tyne Cot memorial 
where we laid wreaths at both to pay our respects, and remember those who sacrificed their lives  
including relatives of both students, and a local Hastionian soldier. The trip reminded us all of the  
enormity of World War One and as such plans our being made to hold remembrance services at both 
Academy sites on 11th November. 
 

 
 

A memorable trip ...  
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Local author Bronwen Griffiths visited the Upper School to talk about her newly published book ñA Bird in 
the Houseò. 
 
Miss Griffiths is a member of the National Association for Writers in Education. She runs creative writing 
sessions for both adults and children. In April 2011 she was writer -in-residence at the Dorset County  
Museum. Several of her short stories have been published in magazines.  
 
ñA Bird in the Houseò is Miss Griffithsô first published novel and was inspired by a visit to Libya. The novel 
is about an 11 year old Libyan boy, Ahmed, who is living with his father in Sussex. When his father  
Mohammed decides to return to war-torn Libya to uncover what has happened to his politically active 
daughter, Ahmed stays with Betty, an elderly neighbour. ñA Bird in the Houseò is a story about loss,  
secrets, and the redeeming power of friendship. 
 
Students from the Lower School attended, along with Miss Kingwell, (Lower School Librarian), the Head 
Girl team, and of course Student Librarians from both sites. Many budding writers and avid readers were 
also present at this long awaited event.  
 
Everyone was fascinated by Miss Griffithsô account of her experience in Libya, which inspired her to write 
the story. After reading a short extract there was an opportunity to ask questions. It certainly brought 
reading to life and one of the inspirational messages that Miss Griffiths left us with, was that whatever 
you wish to achieve, nothing is out of your reach.  

 
 
It was really interesting to be able to meet local author, Bronwen Griffiths and to listen to her talk about 
her recently published book, A Bird in the House; which was set in Libya. She told us about the political 
aspects of Libya and about a personal experience she had in Libya, where she had to be airlifted out of a 
very scary situation and spoke about how that inspired her to set the novel in this country. She read a 
couple of extracts from her book, which were superbly written and inspired us to read the book, and she 
had a Q&A session in which everyone had a chance to ask Miss Griffiths a question about either the book 
or about being an author. What we found most interesting was the motivational way in which she told us 
how she went about not only writing it, but publishing it too. We felt that listening to her inspired us to 
start writing and reading more for pleasure, and enthused us in our English work.  
 
Lillie Brett and Gretel Horsman 
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Students from the Lower School had the opportunity to have lunch with Mrs Monk on Thursday 
23rd October. Prefects at the Lower School have been very busy this term showing prospective 
parents/carers and their daughters around the Lower School site, supporting open evenings for 
current and prospective students, and Mrs Monk wanted to be able to say óthank youô to those 
students who chose to give up their time on Wednesday 22 nd October to support the Year 7  
parentsô evening.  
 
It was also an opportunity to discuss how the new role of prefect is working at the Lower School 
site and consider how to develop this role further in the future. Opportunities for students to 
show their leadership skills as prefects or members of the House team and Head Girl team have 
increased quite significantly over the last few years. Helenswood girls are able to demonstrate 
time and time again why they are such exemplary leaders in our community, both here in the 
academy and also working with our partner primary schools. It was a lovely lunch (thank you to 
Mr Robinson and the Lower School Catering Team) and we hope to lunch together again soon! 
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ñThank you Helenswood for having a Coffee Morning for 
Macmillan and paying in £104.29. We hope you and your 
guests had a lovely day and enjoyed spending time  
together over a cup of coffee and some tasty treats.  
 

Weôll get straight to work using the money youôve raised to help make sure no one faces  
cancer alone, from the moment theyôre diagnosed, all the way through treatment and be-

Helenswood staff participated in the MacMillan coffee 
morning and raised a total of:    
 

£104.29  
 

Well done to all that helped make this day a success! 

Message from Macmillan  

:KML<A:FIBHGL:MM>G=F>>MBG@:MMA>=>E:P:KK 

The Arts Champions came together for their second meeting at the De La War Pavilion.   
 
Students shared their action plans and manifesto about the arts with other schools and  
colleges.   The students were taken on a tour of the De La Warr Pavilion to look at spaces 
and get ideas for a forthcoming programming project which they will be taking part in.   
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Students in Years 10 and 11 studying Business Studies, Catering and Travel /Tourism, took part in a 
Creative Café hosted by Culture Shift . 

The Café gave students the opportunity to meet local businesses in the food, hospitability and leisure 
sectors and to find out what working in these industries is really like!  

The Café kicked off with refreshments for all and introductions from the local businesses which   
included, Freedom Leisure, Blue Reef Aquarium, Visit 1066, Mama Putts, Eat@, BD Foods, White Rock 
Hotel and Azur.  Students worked in mixed table groups of eight alongside their peers from Hastings  
Academy and took part in a series of fun activities including two extended activities with the  
businesses of their choice.  Students 
were introduced to Afro -Caribbean  
cuisine with nibbles on the tables  
provided by Mama Putts.  Homemade 
cookies from Eat @ quickly disappeared 
during the half time break.   Much fun 
was had by all, as well as a learning and 
an eye opening experience.  


